
CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

PARKS & RECREATION COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Parks & Recreation Committee was held in theCouncil Chambers on Wednesday, June 11th, 1986, at 3:45 p.m.
In attendance were Alderman George Laking and Alderman MikeFarnworth.

Also in attendance was K. Janna Taylor, Parks & RecreationDirector.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTE~

That the minutes of the meeting of the Parks & RecreationCommittee, held on Wednesday, May 29th, 1986, be taken as readand adopted.
Item No~ ~U date on Wilson Centre Drawi~&iss

Janna indicated that the architects had sent her acontract for the City to sign and that she hadpassed this on to the solicitors. We have nowreceived the solocitor's comments and have madethe necessary changes with Cornerstone and thiswill be brought to the next Committee meeting. Itwas also noted that we need to supply a survey ofthe location of the various buildings on the sitefor Cornerstone and this is presently beingundertaken. This will naturally delay the designdrawings somewhat and the date for completion isnow the end of November, 1986. In the contractdocument the Parks & Recre:ition Committee isidentified as the "sign off" committee; thisparticular function will have to be ratified bythe City Council.
Recommendation:

That the Parks & Recreation Committee beauthorized to act as the "sign off" committeefor the design drawings for the WilsonCentre.

CARRIED

2. That the verbal repcrt be rece.ived.

CARRIED
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Item No ? O.A.P.O

That the O.A.P.O. be invited to the next meetingat 3: 45 p.m. in the Council Chambers . Thatmeeting will take place June 19th, 1986.
Item No. 3 McLean Park

Janna went over variou- concerns at McLean Park .The first concern had to do with design drawingsfor the McLean Park change facilities. A consul-tant has been retained to draw up the designdrawings for the new facilities and his name isBill Geiss.
Another point that was brought up about McLeanPark was in regard to the grass area, i.e. thesmall soccer field, and it was pointed out that adecision was made not to turf the area for acouple of reasons; one reason being that, atpresent, there is no irrigation system and theturf would not have grown. The other reason isthat by having the turf. in that particular part ofthe park, seeding on the other side of the fencewould create an uneven surface for the soccerfield. It was pointed out that the irrigationcould not go in this week due to the fact that itwas held up at the U.S.A. border; however, it isintended that the irrigation will go in next week.There is a strong possibility that the soccerseason for the small field will have to be delayedby approxi..iately four weeks. This decision willbe made at a later date.

The other area that was brought to the attentionof the Committee was the installation of theplayground equipment. Concerns have been express-ed by various people in regard to softballs goinginto the playground area. It was pointed out thatthis situation will be rectified with the erectionof netting over the playground equipment. It isfelt that this will solve the problem.
Recommendation:

That the report be received.

CARRIRD



Item No. 4 PoCo B.M.X.

It is time to renew PoCo B.M.X. lease at the ReeveStreet Park.

Recommendation:

That the PoCo B.M.X. lease be renewed for the
upcoming year at a cost of $1.00.

CARRIED

Item No. 5 Develoornent of a Soccer Centre

The attached letter was received from Tony
Waiters.
Recommendatign-

That we send a letter to Tony Waiters indicating
that we would be interested in a presentation from
him as to what they envision.

CARRIED

Item No. 6 Port Moodv Heritace Societv
The attached memorandum was discussed by the
Committee.

Recommendation:

That no grant be given to the Port Moody Her. rage
Society.

CARRI ED

Item No. 7 PoCo Trail
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The attached memorandum was received from the
Engineer in regard to the problems underneath the
Kingsway Bridge with the PoCo Trail. The
Committee did not agree at all with the recommen-
dation from the Works a Services Committee and
will be taking a recommendation to Council. It
should be noted that the parks a Recreation
Committee have received many complaints from
people using the PoCo Trail, that this particular
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area is not conduciee for walking, nor for
jogging. Furthermore, the annual PoCo Trek usesthis trail and have put in a formal complaint in
regard to this particular spot.
Recommendation:

That the PoCo Trail under the Kingsway Bridge berelocated down closer to the river and that funds
be founo by the City Treasurer.

CARRIED

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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2272 MEALLISTER *VENUE
PORT COQUITLAM. B.c.
Vsr 2Aa

June 3rd, 1985

TELEPHONE 941.5411

Pec/ /V. /'$1F'C

PGCo BMX Association„
P.O. Box 670,
Port Coquitlam, B.C.
V38 6M9
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Attention: Mr. Dal Smith,
Vice President.

Dear Sir(
Re( Lease of 011V Property.

In connection with our letter to you of March 27th, 1985concerning the above noted subject we acknowledge with thanksreceipt of your cheque No. 16 dated April 10th, 1985 in theamount of SI.00 which will renew your lease of the Cityproperty unti I July 13th, 1986.

We a Iso acknowledge receipt of information concerning your
$ 2, 000, 000. 00 Li ab i I i ty Po I Icy and we note Its exp iry date ofJuly 28th, 1985. If this insurance is not renewed pleaseadvise us accordingly as, we believe you are aware, the Leaserequir es that such insurance be maintained.

Yours very truly,
0((p:re( Err(44 ay

RAF/dv
c.c. Ms. K.J. Taylor,

Parks 8 Rec( cation Director;
R.A. Freeman,
City Clerk.

Mr. F.E. Peters, P. Eng.,
City Engineer.
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Mr. W. Brown,
Director of Community Planning,
Port Coquitlam City Hall,
2?72 McAllister,
PORT COQUITLAM B.C
VBC 2AB

{l
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fP&~emi.k+

April lgSB

Dear Mr . Brown,

DE'/ELOPMENT OF A SOCCER CENTRE

I am writing to see if your nr anisation has any
i."."eres'n the development of a Soccer. Centre in your
area.
Eicht en months ago Les Wilson {the existing Canadian
Nat.'cnal Team Administrator'and I negotiated with
the representatives of the Norwegian Oovernment.
for "he purchase cf the Norwegian Seaman- Centre ir.
Burnaby with the intent'n cf. developino a permanent
oc"e traininc and recreational centre there {see

enclosed drawings and media relea, e.i A deposit
was placed/ as a gcod will res'e, b L due tc lack
of Lime available to Les ano myself through the
success of the Canadian Soccer eam, as wel'a some
reservations about certain factors surrounding the
sui abilitv of the location, we chcse not to progress
cu initial interest. Howe/e / w'e had discu sed the
development possibilities of the Seamens Centre witn
the City of Buinaby who were both helpful and
interesteo.
After the World Cup Final." in Mexico this June my
fu'1 — time involvement w'th the Canadian Soccer
Association will conclude as I wish to pursue a more
independent route through my Co...pany. Naturally
the intentions are to remain very much in the
teaching and coaching aspects nf Soccer. The
Soccer Centre would be a part of that.



PAGE TWO

The purpose of thi
has any interest i
service your socce
a Centre. I would
representativeis),
only at this stage
at three different

s letter is to see if your Municipality
n this type of facility and the

community would derive frcm such
be pleased to meet with your
on an investigative basis
with the prospect of looking

ways of developing a Soccet Centre:—

1. The further development and upgracing of
existing facilities in your area, i.e.
joint venture.

2. The lease of an area or buildings in your
Iiunicipality for the development of a
Soccer Centre — either Nunicipal or
privately owned.



S ~ 1 I ~ lg

I
S I I I I R II iI

Klii

~~a a
8'~II

)I

~
IWl I

4%Bi 'i

511%41 Ril I

IW II IS%i Rl I !

)IF(
li~—

g SR 4MWF

!

M II

//MAL IM~ gggggg~



272 M«ALLISTER AVENUE
poRT cooutTLAM e c
vsC 2Aa

TELtnttQNT 9 ' ..:I I

Apri I 23rd, 1986

Tne Port Moody Her i tage Society,
2734 Murray Street,
Port Moody, B.C.
V3H IX2

Attention: hlr. Ian Holter.
Dear Sirt

Re; Request for Financial Supgnrt'.

We have been instructed
Corporation of the City of Por
aware by your attendance at
meeting of the Municipal Counc
of Port Coquit 1am held on
resolution was passed:

by the Municipal Council of The
T Coquitlem to advise, as you are
the meeting, that at the regular

of The Corporation of the City
Apr i I 21st, 1986 the fo I lowing

"That the Port Moody Her i tage Soc inty ' March 4th, 1986
request for support be referred to the Parks and Re reation
Committee for study and report to Council."

Ossurssvetsp truly,

RAF/dv
c.c. «Ms~4K;J ., Tayi or.-,

,Perks 8 Recreat i on Director .

R.A. Freeman,
City Clerk.

Temp . C-04/2 I /86 ( 6 )

JUN 11 86



THE CORPORAT I ON OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

MEMDRANDUI4

TOS K. Janna Tay I or
Parks and Recreation D i rector May 22, 1986

IS'

ROM: F.. E. Pete rs, P . Eng .,
City Eng Ineer

SUBJECT: Poco Trail and Krngsway Bridge — Publ '
k.May 20,1986 u ic or s Committee9, I 86 regard i'ng clearance under the

Your memo of A ri I 28 9
K i ngsway Bridge was i/ iscussed by the Publ i c Works Committee. The
d 'Committee investlgatpd.the possibil ity'of 'd'i y 'o pro'v i ing more clearance bi vert i ng the'ath.'awn the bank tow d tha owar s e river. It is notyth
possible to lower the Poco Trai I itself d th be un er e bridge because ofe 24 inch water main which is buried b th th Pmove th ence e oco Trai i. Tomove e trai I down the bank would require the instal latiretainin wal I neg xt to the river and a handrai I because of the shar

e ins a a ion of adrop-off . The tra i I would subsequently be flooded a portion of theyear during high water. Construction w Id'on wou a so require fisheriesapproval since it would be within the wooded banks of the river.
The Comm i t tee f e I t that tli e amount of work invof ved, much ofth b I d

wh i ch wou I d have to be done by hand due to t I t de r ge, is not 'ustifi e 'o res r c e c earance underusers of the Poco Tra i I .
j ed in view of the minor incanveni ence t0

FEP/k In

City Engineer
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